
 

 

 

November 24, 2021 

Dear Parents and Guardians of Students on Mrs. Hacker, Mr. Healy, and Mr. Haas’ team 
at Gillette Road Middle School: 
 
We have been informed four students on the Hacker-Healy-Haas team have tested positive 
for COVID-19 within the last five days.  
 
Out of an abundance of caution and concern for the health and safety of our students and 
staff, in-person instruction for the Hacker-Healy-Haas team will be paused from Monday, 
November 29 through Friday, December 3.  Remote instruction will begin on Tuesday, 
November 30 and will be delivered online by your child’s teacher following their regular 
schedule through Friday, December  3.    
 
In-person instruction for students on the Hacker-Healy-Haas team will resume on Monday, 
December 6.   
 
All other GRMS students will continue in person as normal. 
 
We will continue to closely monitor this situation and communicate updates, if necessary. 
 
Please contact Mr. Cordone, GRMS Principal at 315-218-3000 should you have any 
questions. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Daniel D. Bowles 
Superintendent of Schools 

 
         

 


